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Happy New Year!!  

 

 

Wishing you a Happy, 

Healthy, and Prosperous 

2016! 

http://www.segtoa.org/
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Southeastern-GTO-Association/117421911662704
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Southeastern-GTO-Association/117421911662704
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 Presidentôs Message 
 

 

 

Hope all of you had a great 
Christmas Season! The 

Christmas Party was again 
a Huge Success! Thanks 

Mike!  

Our 2016 Officers were installed during the December 

Christmas Party/Meeting. Thanks to all returning 
Officers And our New Officers! SEGTOA must have 

volunteer officers to survive! (now, if we could find a 
new President...)  

Do your New Yearôs Resolutions include some of the 
below ??   

1. Drive my Pontiac more in 2016  

2. Attend more of the SEGTOA Meetings in 2016  

3. Get my Pontiac running and out of the Garage/

Basement in 2016  

4. Get together with other SEGTOA Members to repair/

upgrade my Pontiac in 2016  

5. Show my Pontiac at the BOPC April 30, 2016 

(finished or not)  

6. Help a member with their Pontiac in 2016  

Have a Fun and Prosperous 2016!!  

 

John Link  
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Christmas Party  

December 5, 2015  
Ippolitoôs in Roswell 

 

 
The weather was nice enough for an outdoor event, and several members 

did bring their GTOs. We had 45 in attendance, par for the course for one 
of out most highly attended events of the year. We had a great meal, and 

a great time of fellowship with fellow enthusiasts and friends. As usual, the 
gift exchange was an active affair, with several gifts exchanging hands 

multiple times. New officers were installed, but John Linkôs Christmas wish 
for a new president went unanswered.  
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SEGTOA ðSave The Date!  

 

 

January Event:  

South Carolina  

International Auto Show  

 

Join us on Saturday January 16th for a day trip to the International Auto Show at the 

TD Convention Center in Greenville, SC where weôll see the following and more: 

Weôll meet in the Atlanta area, caravan up, grab lunch, see the show, and head back. 

More details will be provided as the date approaches.  

Major Domestic & Import Manufacturers  

Featuring the latest cars, trucks, crossovers, vans, sport/utilities and alternative fuel vehicles. 
Manufacturers displaying models at the South Carolina International Auto Show include:  

Buick | Chevrolet | Infiniti | Hyundai | Chrysler | Dodge | Ford | Jeep | Lexus | Roush | Maserati 
| Mazda | Lotus | Ram | Fiat | Honda | Lincoln | GMC | Subaru | Acura | Toyota | Sprinter  

Test Drive Events!  

Two special test drive events are taking place at the auto show this year, allowing attendees to 

help close the loop on their auto show research. The Toyota and Chrysler Drive brings the 
hottest sellers from Chrysler, Jeep, Dodge, Ram and FIAT for attendees to drive. Test drives are 
included with the price of auto show admission and will operate each day. Drivers must be at 
least 18 years or older, show a valid driverôs license and pass a breathalyzer test. Passengers 

must be at least 8 -years -old.  

Modern Muscle, One -of -a-Kind Customs and Restored Vehicles Display  

Tommy Pike Customs will again be featured at the South Carolina International Auto Show. Pike 
has been involved in the automotive industry in the Greenville, S.C., area for more than 15 
years. His facility has produced cars featured at national events. Specializing in modern muscle 
performance and cutting edge customization, Pike will have a display that is sure to appeal to 

everyone.  
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Tech Tips --  A Potpourri of Pontiac Problems Solved  

Thanks to our President (Riviera John) I saved 60 bucks. My 

power steering coupler (rag joint) was bad. I was about to 
order a replacement from Ames Performance but John 

responded to my text and recommended a steering coupler 
rebuild kit offered by O'Reilly's. The kit cost $9.00! It was a 
bit labor intensive to install: had to grind down a bolt and 

peen it through the coupler housing. The joint was nearly 
identical to the original! It was worth the effort and we were 

able to get the steering shaft linked to the new close ratio 
steering box in a couple hours versus waiting for shipment. 

Saved time as well as money, thanks to our President! John 
also advised the correct size socket for the pitman arm (1 -

5/16) which I purchased at O'Reilly's. Most sockets this size 
are 3/4" drive, therefore you will need a 3/4 to 1/2 reducer 

to be effective. Hope this pass -on information helps other 
Pontiac folks!  

 

I repaired my 1967 GTO under the hood light assembly with help from Jim Norton. Jim 
responded to my request for recommendations on where to find the under the hood 

light switch. After quick visit to Jim's GTO Lane, the donated switch was appreciatively 
obtained. During the repair, it was determined that the single point contact on the 

light socket was bad. A quick trip to Pep Boys resolved the issue with the purchase of 
a $3.00 single point light socket pigtail. Power was obtained by running the hot wire 

through the firewall to the fuse panel. New electrical contacts completed the assembly. 
Thanks again Jim for your dedication to the SEGTOA organization and a fellow club 

member!  

 

Ernie Stephens  
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Tech Tips --  A Potpourri of Pontiac Problems Solved  

A good tool is hard to find  

One of the most valuable Iôve come across lately is 
the smart phone (okay, Iôve had one for years). You 

can get your carôs shop manual (and various others) 
on cd and put them on your phone. Now when youôre 
on your back under your car, you can consult your 

manual for anything you need. Another is a bubble 
level alignment tool. It screws onto your steering 

spindle and helps you set your caster and camber. I 
found mine on eBay for about $100. The tricky parts is figuring out how to turn your 

wheels back and forth 20 degrees without an alignment table. I parked my front tires 
on two sheets of heavy plastic with grease between them.  

 
Jim Andrews  

 

How do Auto Electricians repair the ends of their frayed shoe strings? The aglets (end 

of the shoe string) can be replaced using shrink wrap. Simply slide the shrink wrap on 
the shoe string, heat, and cut the shoe string at the end of the shrink wrap. Cheaper 
and easier than trying to find correct shoe strings.  

 
Had to drive my Toyota   to Louisville, KY during last yearôs cold spell. Stayed a week in 

the 10 -15 degree weather and drove back after the roads cleared, in the slush and 
spray. Tried to clean my windshield with the windshield washer. You know what 

happened: nothing! The system was frozen solid. Couldnôt clean my windshield when I 
stopped for gas because the water buckets were frozen solid! It wasnôt a pleasant 

drive back home! I joked to my wife that I had probably used the washer fluid that 
was good to 32 degrees, then worried what would happen when the washer system 

thawed out. I remembered something about the washer fluid I had used but it was 
gone along with its container.  I wanted to put better washer fluid in all my cars so I 

checked at ORiellys auto parts. What did they have for sale?  Windshield Washer Fluid 
good to 32 degrees (huh??) and another washer fluid good to 22 degrees with a 
ñDanger/Poisonò warning. Found that Rain-X makes a washer fluid (orange) that 

destroys Washer Fluid Sensors and leaves a film on the windshield (car too?). Walmart 
sells an All -Season Washer Fluid/Bug cleaner, good to zero degrees, but due to VOC 

laws it cannot be sold in most large Georgia counties (Cherokee, Cobb, Clayton, 
Fulton, Henry, Dekalb, Gwinnett, etc.)  

So what should we be doing with our classic cars and daily drivers ?  
1. Use the regular (32 degree) washer fluid and never drive in cold climate  

2. Drain/empty the entire system before traveling to cold climates  
3.  Buy Windshield washer fluid on your next trip to a colder climate and check what  

effect it has on paint and trim  
4.  Other ideas?        John Link  
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By Alan Ziglin  

 The Dunwoody, Georgia 4 th  of July parade is said to be the largest in the state, 
perhaps in the Southeast U.S.  Since the parade route goes by our street, we typically 

put all of our collector cars in the event each year. As usual, we had drivers and 
participants lined up. There were enough drivers so that six of our cars could join in the 
fun. There were also plenty of folks to ride in the cars and/or walk the parade route with 

us. We had eight family members from out of state, from South Florida, my sister - in-
law; niece and her three kids (ages 12 -15) were here along with our younger son, his 

wife and our 8 month old grandson who here from Texas. Of course, my older son, who 
lives a couple of miles from us, was involved also.  

 I was up early to get each car started and ready to go. We had decorated them 
the night before. Since the day dawned very  rainy, I could not use Stu, our 1929 

Studebaker since her factory -original cloth roof lost its water repelling ability decades 
ago. This left Bullet, our 1951 Studebaker Starlight Coupe; Buck, our 1961 Plymouth 

Fury 2 -door hardtop; Myrtle, our 1947 Pontiac Streamliner 4 -door sedan; Granny, 1967 
Pontiac Grand Prix Convertible; and Bonnie ð1959 Pontiac Bonneville Convertible.  
 Up early to get each car started and ready, things were a little different this year 

since my left leg was in a cast.  For this reason my wife, Rochelle, was out in the garage 
with me to assist. When we got to the back garage I started Myrtle and then Granny.  

No problem so far. The last car on the right was Bonnie. I started her but the engine 
stumbled and stalled.  My attempts to restart her were unsuccessful. I assumed the 

carburetor was flooded and decided to just sit there a few minutes and then try again.  
While I was waiting Rochelle came over to me and asked what she needed to do next.  

As I was talking to her I noticed that she, and Granny which was behind her, were 
illuminated by an orange light.  I had never seen this kind of light before, so I asked her 

where the orange light was coming from. Immediately after asking her where the light 
was coming from, the reality hit me ðI was sitting in a car that was on fire!  

 Giving no thought to my casted leg, I was out of the car like a shot.  I told 
Rochelle to help me push the burning car out of the garage before the garage and the 
other two cars caught fire too. We could not budge the car (I later figured out that the 

transmission was almost certainly still in park).  I did not know it at the time but while 
this was happening, our daughter - in- law came out on the back deck and heard/saw 

what was going on.  She ran back into the house to get her husband (our younger son) 
to come help. Since I could not get the car out of the garage I knew I had to try to fight 

the fire with the car still in the garage. Fortunately, I always have a fire extinguisher in 
each of our collector cars. I would like to keep the extinguishers out of sight in the 

trunk, but I have never done that. I knew that if ever needed the extinguisher had to be 
immediately available. For that reason I keep one on the floor behind the driverôs seat. 
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Fire, Cont.  

 As it turns out I had never used a fire extinguisher. However, without thinking I 
got the extinguisher, pulled the ring, got down on the floor and got the fire beaten back.  

By then my wife already had called 911 and my son was outside to help me push the 
car into the driveway. It was only then that I opened the hood. I had always heard that, 

if possible, you should not open the hood during a fire because that would allow more 
air to get to the fire and cause it to flare up even more. With the hood open I saw that 

the insulation pad on the underside of the hood was smoldering and so decided to see if 
there was enough charge left in the extinguisher to help keep the fire from flaring back 
up. The strange thing was, I could not find the trigger mechanism. It turns out that a 

few minutes earlier, with the fire burning, I just automatically used the device.  
However, now, with a moment to think, my fingers did not just automatically go to the 

right place. A few minutes later the firefighters arrived and went over the car carefully. 
It is a good thing they did since the fire was still smoldering underneath near where the 

engine meets the transmission and could have easily flared up again.  
 On a side note, I keep drip pans under each car and have for over 40 years.  To 

make them easier to keep clean I have always kept newspaper and/or cardboard in the 
pans. When the material got saturated I just threw the paper out and replaced it with 

new. Seeing this material on fire under Bonnie, I now realize that petroleum saturated 
material is actually a fire accelerant.  No more paper/cardboard in the drip pan for me.

 It was now time to turn my attention back to getting ready for the parade. Now 
we were down two cars. My older son had recently purchased a VW van and had not 
had time to check it out to see if it could handle parade speeds without overheating.  

Regardless, he went home and got it since we now had many more participants than we 
had vehicle capacity and with the rain, being able to ride in a vehicle (as opposed to 

walking) was desired by many. As it turned out, the air cooled van was not up to the 
demands of a parade and overheated halfway through. Regardless of all this, everyone 

had a good time.  
 In terms of Bonnie, it turns out the float in the carburetor stuck and allowed fuel 

to spill out. The fuel was ignited either by a backfire or by a spark as I tried to restart 
the car. With regard to damage, we were very lucky. The only repairs needed were 

removing the black smoke film and the white fire extinguisher residue; replacing a 
couple of wires and hoses; and in an excess of caution, replacing all fluids since the 

under hood temperature got very  hot.  
 I was surprised that although I only used the fire extinguisher to shoot under the 
car while I was laying on the floor, the white residue wound up everywhere in the 

garage including Myrtleôs roof at the other end of the garage. 
  

 Lessons learned:  

 -Keep a fire extinguisher in each collector vehicle;  

 -Keep it in an easily accessible place ( not  locked in the trunk);  
 -Keep extinguishers in the same place in each vehicle so you do not have to stop 

 and think where it is for any given vehicle;  
 -Be mindful of petroleum products under vehicles on the garage floor;  

 -Try not to deal with fires when you have a cast on your leg!  



 

9  

Fire, Cont.  

 As a post script, and on a lighter note, there were a couple of humorous 
anecdotes to this adventure.  

 When my daughter - in -law woke my younger son saying, ñthe carôs on fire!ò he 
jumped out of bed and was about to run to our assistance but his wife told him to first 

put on pants. Later in the day when I heard this, I told her I was fine with that but was 
just glad she did not make him to stop to brush his teeth also!  

 The other anecdote involves my older son who was still at his house a couple of 
miles from our home, when the fire broke out. He got a phone call and a text message 
or two saying only that a car was on fire. Now a car fire is always bad news but had that 

car been one of the cars in the attached garage, it would have endangered our home as 
well. Since he had no information except that a car was on fire, he had no way of 

knowing how bad things might be. Thus he made his short drive to our house in record 
time. There were people already lined up along the parade route.  One of them shouted 

to him to, ñSlow down, are you going to a fire?ò 

 

Well, yes as a matter of fact, he was!  
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Club Gear  

 Since we are not in the retail business, we will not be obtaining 

and selling hats, shirts, and other club gear any longer. But you can 

now get many items with the SEGTOA logo on them by contacting:  

 

 Pirate Printing  

 770 -445 - 6399  

 Hiram, GA  

 wayne@pirateprinting.net   

 Wayne Clark is our contact, 

and he is anxiously awaiting your 

order!  

 

Upcoming Meetings  

 

We have a few options for February:  

February 13  Sweetheart Cruise In ï Old Hickory House, Tucker GA  

   GA Racing Hall of Fame Museum.  Dawsonville, GA (inside)  

    

And for March, we have:  

 

March 19   11th Annual Memories in Monroe.  Downtown Monroe, GA  

 

Youôll be contacted via email for your preference on February. As always 

we sincerely hope youôll try to get out for as many club events as you 

can in 2016!  

 

mailto:wayne@pirateprinting.net

